
To all members of 
Atlanta Computer Society, Inc. 

At our last club meeting, January 28th. at Shoney's restaurant on Jimmy 
Carter Boulevard, the following motions were made, seconded and passed 
unanimously. 

1. A motion to discontinue meetings at Shoney's restaurants and to 
hold all meetings in the hones of club members. 

2. A motion to discontinue the club newsletter due to the cost of 
production and delivery. 

The ACS BBS has been moved from Newton White's house to ED Fair's house. 
Newton had asked to be relieved of the Sysop post and Ed volunteered to 
take over that spot. The move was acomplished on January 15th. 

I want to thank Newton for 10 great years with the ACSBBS, he has put 
many hours of labor into it's maintenance and it's improvement. The ACS is 
now widely know and admired in the CoCo world. Thanks Newt! 

While on the subject of the ACS BBS I'd like to welcome Ed Fair to the 
position of Sysop. I am sure Ed will run the BBS to everyone satisfaction. 
While Ed is not a CoCo user, he has been a member of long standing in ACS 
having been a member since the late 70's. At that time ACS was an umbrella 
organization that sheltered many different kinds of computers, including 
Motorola 6800/6809 family of chips. Ed was in the forefront of 6800 use 
and develpoed what is believed to have been the first hard drive system 
running on a 6800. Ed will be updating the BBS soon to reflect changes that 
taken place recently. Please be patient, Ed will have it updated soon! 

I also want to thank Dan Maguire for producing the ACS NEWSLETTER. 
Dan has done much to keep the club together through the newsletter and 
I regret having to put an end to his fine work. There are rumors that some 
sort of newsletter will be installed on the BBS so keep your eyes open. 

I might as well post the treasurer's report, since this will be the 
last mailing of news to all members. All future reports will be available 
only on the BBS. 

Treasurer's Report for January 1997 

DATE DEBITS CREDITS BALANCE 
1/1/97 $2366.57 
January $139.18 $15.00 
1/31/97 $2242.39 

Submitted by Russell Keller, Treasurer 

Since the club meeting will be held in members homes in the future, I 
will be glad to accept and voluntary offers at this time. If you want to 
have a meeting held at your house, let me know. At present we have two 
volunteers, L.E. Padgett and Truman Little. Truman will host the February 
meeting <2/25/97), contact Truman for directions <779)448-7157. 
Future schedules will be posted on the EMS in the club newsletter sig. 

Monthly Executive meetings will continue to be held at my home on the 
second Tuesday of each month. All officers and members are invited to attend. 

Alan Dages, President ACS, Inc. 


